Maine Board of Dental Practice Subcommittee on Dental Hygienists – Meeting Minutes November 17, 2017

The Subcommittee convened at 7:31 a.m.

Members Present: Tricia Spearin, RDH, EFDA; Nancy Foster, RDH, EFDA; Ann Marie Grenier, RDH; Dr. Stephen Morse; and Dr. Lisa Howard

Also Present: Andrew Black, Assistant Attorney General; Teneale Johnson, Executive Secretary; and Penny Vaillancourt, Executive Director

Subcommittee Minutes:

- September 15, 2017 Ms. Grenier made a motion to approve the Subcommittee minutes of September 15, 2017. Dr. Howard seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
- October 13, 2017 Ms. Foster made a motion to approve the Subcommittee minutes of October 13, 2017. Dr. Howard seconded the motion and it passed with Ms. Grenier and Ms. Spearin recused.

Secretary's Desk:

• Preliminary Agenda for Upcoming Meetings – Dr. Morse is available to attend the December meeting.

<u>Application for Local Anesthesia Permit</u> – <u>Erin Graham:</u> Following the Subcommittees review of the application materials, Ms. Grenier made a motion to recommend that the Board approve the application and grant a local anesthesia permit to Ms. Graham. Ms. Spearin seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

<u>Application for Local Anesthesia Permit</u> – Philip Pennington: Following the Subcommittees review of the application materials, Ms. Grenier made a motion to recommend that the Board approve the application and grant a local anesthesia permit to Mr. Pennington. Ms. Spearin seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Ms. Spearin made a motion to adjourn the Subcommittee meeting at 7:45 a.m. Dr. Morse seconded the motion and it passed with all members in favor.

Respectfully Submitted,

Teneale E. Johnson Executive Secretary